
Response from the authorities of Bosnia Herzegovina 

 

"Police officers of the Ministry of Internal Affairs of the Sarajevo Canton, acting on the allegations of 

an employee of the Faktor.ba editorial office, who reported that a criminal offense under Article 183 

of the Criminal Code of the Federation of Bosnia and Herzegovina (endangering security) was 

committed to her detriment, according to the instructions of the duty prosecutor of the Cantonal 

Prosecutor's Office of Sarajevo Canton, due to the existence of reasonable suspicion that they 

committed the above-mentioned crime, questioned persons, and after completing the criminal file, 

the operational material was submitted to the Cantonal Prosecutor's Office on June 3, 2020. 

Police officers of the Police Administration of the Ministry of the Interior of the Sarajevo Canton have 

been conducting an intensified tour of the premises of the Faktor.ba editorial office since the day of 

the report, in order to protect journalists and prevent the potential commission of criminal offenses." 


